
M
A

Y
 2

0
1

7
 

May 2017 | Monthly Newsletter of the Lutheran Church of the Good ShepherdðReno, Nevada 

Shepherdôs Voice 



 
Especially if this is your first time at 
Good Shepherd, welcome!  May your 
worship today inspire and empower 
you for Christian discipleship this 
week.  We ask that you provide your 
name, address and phone number in 
the blue Friendship Register at the 
end of the rows.  We promise not to 
pester you. 
 
Child care is available in the nurse-
ry from 8:45amï12:30pm; however 
we welcome and encourage our little 
people to join us for worship!  Please 
reserve the rear seats for parents 
with small children and for latecom-
ers. Activity bags for kids are also 
available in the hallway. 
 
Assisted Listening Devices are 
available for those with difficulty 
hearing.  Please inquire at the 
Sound Booth. 
 
Whether you are here for the first 
time today, or have been here for 
ages, we want to help you navigate 
the information maze here at our 
church.   
 

 
Information Tables in the  
Welcoming Space:   
Here youôll find a lot of good infor-
mation that we donôt always report 
on in print.  This is also the place to 
look for signup sheets for various 
activities. 
 
Our website is at: 
http://www.goodshepherdreno.org. 
 
Are you on Facebook?   
Become a  fan of "Good Shepherd  
Lutheran,  Reno" and receive regular 
inspiration, updates, and connection 
throughout the week!  × 

A Reconciling in Christ  
Congregation  
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Cover Story . . . 

On April 22, several members of Good Shepherd         
participated in the March for Science.  Picture taken  
by Pr. Erik Allen. 
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Kfap¢ Cljjrkfqv  
Joke of the Week!  

 
 

We^q fp Gla¢p c^slofqb f`b `ob^j? 
£Hb^sbkiv H^pe¤ 

Rf~ 
 

X|jjy ymj j{jsnsl fnw tk Rf~ 
Xtky r~ hmjjp hfwjxxnsl3 
X|jjy ymj zsxjjs qnqfh xuwf~ 
\nym nyx xhjsyji gqjxxnsl 

\mnyj fsi lmtxyq~ ns ymj lqttr 
Xmnsj ymj fuuqj ywjjx ns gqttr 
Fqq tzw xjsxjx fwj ns yzsj 

\nym Xuwnsl& 
Tzw |nsyjw xtzqx wjkwjxmnsl3 

 
¡ Jqn fgjym Qjs  

http://www.goodshepherdreno.org
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 A Message from Pr. Amy Lindeman Allen 

Unless 

  

I want to begin by thanking all of the members and friends of Good Shepherd who 
came out to participate in the March for Science with us on Earth Day.   Our whole 
family participated and this led to some wonderful opportunities for conversation with 
our children. One such moment was when I suggested to the girls that we should read 
Dr. Seussô The Lorax for our bedtime story that night. 
 
ñDid you know thatôs a banned book?ò Becca, our highly observative rule-following 
child demanded. 
 
ñIt isnôt banned anymore,ò I explained. ñBut it doesnôt surprise me. What was it banned 
for?ò 
 
Becca explained that The Lorax portrayed the foresting industry in a negative way. I told her that this book, like oth-
ers, gives us an opportunity to think about the consequences of our actionsðparticularly around the extremes. Then 
we began to read the book. 
 
ñI think heôs going to die!ò Joanna, our large hearted child, sniffed back tears as the Lorax stood wheezing beside the 
last truffula tree.  
 
Joanna regained hope only after the Once-ler threw down the last truffula seed to the little boy in the story and she 
decided that the Lorax must be hiding beneath the stone pile with the word ñUnless.ò She held onto this hope, even 
as her older sister explained rationally how difficult it would be to plant an entire forest with that one seed. 
 
As I sat there, listening, to my two very different children, expressing their concern for the Lorax, his world, and the 
trees, in the languages of the two very different people God has made them to be, I felt a swell of motherly pride. 
And, for a moment, I found hope in the words with which Dr. Seuss ends his story ï ñUnless. The world isnôt going to 
get better, itôs not. Unless someone like you cares a whole awful lot.ò 
 
Overall, I love the message of The Lorax. But on this one point, I think that Dr. Seuss got it a bit wrong. The world 
cannot get better with just one motivated personðwe need many someones, with our many different gifts, for Godôs 
seeds in our world to bloom and grow.  
 
St Paul writes, ñThere are varieties of gifts, but the same Spirit; and there are varieties of services, but the same 
Lord; and there are varieties of activities, but it is the same God who activates all of them in everyoneò (1 Cor 12:4-6). 
 
In the coming weeks, you will notice announcements and invitations for a variety of different teamsðnew and oldðat 
Good Shepherd. I invite you to prayerfully consider your giftedness and how God 
might be calling you to exercise your care and your talents for the good of our com-
munity both here and beyond. If you havenôt already, you can even come by the Min-
istry Center and get a ñSpiritual Giftsò inventory to help you in this discernment pro-
cess. 
 
Wherever God is calling you to serveðin a Bible Study, on a finance team, with Mat-
thew 25, AMMPARO, our Justice Huddle, Reconciling in Christ, teaching Kidsô Com-
munity, leading worship, with a new Green Team, or any number of other opportuni-
ties at Good Shepherd, I hope that youôll take a risk and put your talents to you.  
 
After all, the world is never going to get better . . . unless. 

 
Grace and peace,  
Pr. Amy 
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Holy Communion is celebrated at all worship services unless noted 
7:30am Worship for earlybirds      9am Contemporary / Family worship with band   11am Traditional liturgical with choir 

 
May 7     4th Sunday of Easter    

 

May 14   5th Sunday of Easter / Blessing of the Quilts / Happy Motherôs Day 

 

May 21   6th Sunday of Easter / Congregational meeting at 10am / Last Day of Kidsô Community / Sundae Sunday! 

 

May 25   Ascension Day Worship!  On Thursday, May 25 at 7pm there will be a brief service of evening prayer to com-
memorate the ascension of Christ into heaven.  This celebration is a time to remember the ever present Spirit of God in 
our world and within our communities, as we await with hope for Christôs glorious return at the end of time.  For those 
who attend the prayer flag workshop (see page 10) immediately preceding this service, there will also be an opportunity 
to lift up our prayers in worship. 

 

May 28   7th Sunday of Easter / Memorial Day Weekend 

 

June 4   Day of Pentecost!  Confirmation Sunday / Traditional Worship at 7:30am; Workship with Rite of Confirmation at 
10am ðWear RED to worship! / Last choir Sunday  

 

June 11 Holy Trinity Sunday 
 
 

  Deanna will be scheduling special music for our summer months while our   
  choir  is on hiatus; if you would like to perform, (young or old!)  please let     
  me know!   
                  

 

 

By Deanna Gaunt 
Director of Worship 

Lenten Worship . . . March  2012 

Thank you! 
 
Sometimes its hard to remem-
ber where we have come from.  
These photos remind us of how 
we have lived into our worship 
space.  So much has been   
added thanks to our Liturgical 
Arts / Liturgical Furnishings 
Teams and their worker bees, 
and  your generous donations.  
Thanks for all you do to help 
worship come alive!   
 
Thanks also to all of our musi-
cians and worship leaders who 
were  a part of our  Lenten/
Easter  worship.  Worship 
doesnôt happen smoothly with-
out good leaders!  Thanks to  
all who worshiped and brought 
guests!  And thank you to Pr. 
Erik and Pr. Amy for their will-
ingness to blend the old with the 
new!    

Deanna 
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Church -wide Fellowship Event:  
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Good Shepherd Variety Show & Dinner! 

Saturday, May 13th @ 5pm  
Sign up to attend now! 

 
The youth of Good Shepherd invite you to attend their Spring Variety Show / Dinner Fundraiser! 
A delicious dinner and exciting show are coming to YOU! Tickets will be on sale after each ser-
vice -- $15 adults and youth, $7 children. This will help support our youth program by sending 
middle schoolers to Mt. Cross (Shalom Camp), high schoolers camping, and 4th-6th graders to 
summer camp at Mt. Cross too.  Please support our youth and bring some friends! 
 

There will be games, raffles, and prizes as well! You could be a winner! 
 

Do you have TALENT?   
 

Want to share something INTERESTING and/or WACKY with your Good Shepherd friends??  
 

Adults and Kids are Welcome!! 
 

Music - Singing - Dancing - Skits - Jokes - Just about anything will do! 
 

We need you to be one of the acts for the Variety Show on May 13th.  
 

All sorts of interesting or funny acts are welcome, after pre-screening by Shaun, of course! 
 

Sign up on Welcoming Space table.  
 
 
 

PSðItôs been rumored you can purchase 
a ticket to throw a pie at Pr. Erik. 

 
Heôll do anything to raise money for our youth! 

How about you? 



Shepherdôs Voice, May 2017, page 6 

 

Sundae Sunday is Presentation Sunday!  

 

This year, our end of the year Ice Cream Social is on the same Sunday that Kidsô Community is 
presenting songs and a message at the 9am and 11am services. Itôs May 21st.  Itôs a blowout 
for the end of Kidsô Community and Sunday morning youth groups for the Spring. Weôll be back in 
the fall.  So, join us for worship services that day and join us in Shepherd Hall right after the 9am 
service for delicious Sundaes.  

 

Parents: Visit the Kidsô Community classes to sign up to bring items for the fun!  Let's celebrate 
the past year together! 
 
 

 
Weôre hosting the Good Shepherd Variety Show on Saturday night, May 13th. We need help 
the week of, and the night of. Get with Shaun to stay involved and help make this event great! 
 
Similarly, weôll be preparing for Confirmation on June 3-4, and could use help there too. Plan to 

help decorate/set up on Friday, June 2nd.  
 

 Finally, get geared up to be a YOUTH helper at VBS this Summer!! See that announcement below. 

 

 
 

Vacation Bible School  
July 24  28th  

 
Kids entering Kindergarten through 6th grade are invited to grow with us on the quest 
to learn and play, from 9am -12pm daily.  Each day will include exciting learning ad-
ventures focused around seeing Godôs love in Jesusô time and reaching into our time 
here and now. This unforgettable fun is experienced through stories, songs, crafts, 
games, snacks, and service!   
 
Information and registration (only $20) are up on the Good Shepherd website. All 
friends and family members are completely welcome! And, we have scholarships for 
anyone that needs one.  
 
*We would love and appreciate any volunteer help with this important week for our congregation. Please be in touch if 
you can help - there are SO many different ways to serve with this event!*  (contact Shaun at 
shaun@goodshepherdreno.org) 
 
 

End of the Year  
Kfap¢ Cljjrkfqv G^qebofkd 

Friday, June 2, 5 -8mj ^q qeb P^pqlop¢ Hlrpb 

 

Parents of toddlers and children through 6th grade are invited to an end of the year 
party at the pastors' house (4431 Lynnfield Way, Reno) from 5:00-8:00pm on Friday 
6/2. Bring a dish to share and enjoy a fun evening with friends (old and new!). This 
will also be an opportunity for parents to share their hopes and dreams for the chil-
dren's ministry program in the coming year. Please RSVP 
to pramy@goodshepherdreno.org. 

Kfap¢ Cljjrkfqv ^ka Ylrqe Golrmp! 

 By Shaun OôReilly 
Director of Faith Formation 

   HEY      
 Youth!  

mailto:shaun@goodshepherdreno.org
mailto:pramy@goodshepherdreno.org
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Join us, Sundays at 10am, Luther Hall 

 

 

We are using the Animate curriculum to 
study life/faith ñPractices.ò In the past 
couple of years, weôve used Animate to 
look at what the bible is and to talk about 
the Gospel. This Easter season, itôs time 
for ñPractice!ò  Everyone is welcome. 

Invitation to Adult Bible Classes 
 

Tuesdays | NoonðJoin this Bible class led by 
the upcoming Sundayôs preaching pastor at noon 
on Tuesdays in the Ministry Center.  Feel free to 
bring your lunch. The coffeeôs on us.   

 
Thursdays | 3pmðHere is another opportunity 
to study Godôs Word with this self-led group.  
Join us on Thursdays at 3pm in the Ministry  
Center.  All are welcome!  

ñO God, stir up in these confirmands the gift of your Holy Spirit: the spirit of wisdom and understanding, the spirit of counsel 

and might, the spirit of knowledge and the fear of the Lord, the spirit of joy in your presence, both now and forever. Amen.ò 

 

Rite of Confirmation: June 4th at 10 a.m. worship (note the time!)  

 

Hereôs what  happens and how YOU can be involved (even or especially if you donôt have a 
confirmand in your  immediate family!) . . . 
 
1. Please keep our 8th graders in your prayers as they prepare their Statements of Faith 
this month. This is a culmination of two years of preparation through the confirmation pro-
gram. In this time theyôve been learning what it means to ñsay yes toò (affirm) their bap-
tisms, and in the rite of confirmation declare their readiness to live a more adult faith with its 
joys and responsibilities. 
 
After confirmation, we consider these young people adult members of this congregation, 
joining in responsibility for its decisions and ministries. (But keep in mind: Children already 
become ñmembersò of the church in baptism, so confirmation is an initiation into the adult 
life of the congregation.) 
 
2. Please participate in worship on June 4th, when the Rite of Confirmation happens at 
10am. We are (again) combining the later worship services that day (however the 7:30am service will be held at the  
usual time). Itôs always an energetic way to celebrate Pentecostða time to give thanks for the Holy Spirit given to the 
whole church and to these confirmands! 
 
3. Throughout the month of May, please write down your words of encouragement or memories for our confirmands on 
the cards provided before and after worship. They will be hung around the room for confirmands to read during the des-
sert reception on Saturday evening. What a gift for them to ñfeast onò kind words from their church family! Thank you in 
advance for your participation in this congregation-wide celebration. 

  ~ Shaun OôReilly, Confirmation Leader 

Rejoice 
 
 

 
 

ñI will give thanks to the LORD with my whole 
heartò Psalm 9:1 
 
We would like to extend a heartfelt thanks to 
everyone who contributed to making the Easter 
Vigil a special event for our journeyers.  A spe-
cial thanks to all those who contributed with 
readings:  Shaun and the middle schoolers, 
Todd Mauldin, The Reconciling in Christ Team, 
and Nathan Hickox-Young.  It was a very special 
event where we witnessed the baptism of Va-
lerie Phillips and the affirmation of baptism by 
Claire Hettinger and Barbara Kinnune.  Thank 
you to everyone who attended to give their love 
and support to these journeyers.  We hope to 
see you all again next year at the Vigil! 
 
Journey With Christ Leadership Team: 
 
     Dolly Keller - elizabethdollyk@gmail.com ï  
 775-870-1722 
 
     Adam Welmerink ï awelmerink@gmail.com ï 
 775-622-1874 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

Our 2017 Confirmands 
 

Ella Burriss 
Matteo Ganchan-Romero 

Keely Haw 
Luke Hobson 

Haakon Minneto  

mailto:elizabethdollyk@gmail.com
mailto:awelmerink@gmail.com


Palm Sunday / Sunday of the Passion Good Friday 

Maundy Thursday Foot Washing          
and Forgiveness 

Easter Vigil Baptism 



Christ is Risen!  Halleluia!  
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Hearts & Hands Quilters 
Mon., May 1 and 15, 9:30-1pm, Shepherd Hall 

For more information, contact Sue Landrith at (775) 425-1751   
or landlsjj@charter.net. 

 
AMMPARO Team Potluck / Meeting 

Wednesday, May 3, 6-8pm, Ministry Center 
For more information, contact Kathi Hoy-Bianchi at  
reimaginedtreasures2@gmail.com. 

 
Rebekah Circle  

Wednesday, May 10, 1pm, Ministry Center 
For more information, contact Barbara Reese at 775-677-4030  
or bkreese@outlook.com. 

 
Matthew 25 Justice Huddle 
Tuesday, May 9, 5:30-7:30pm 

The group will be meeting at Sharon Morseôs house.  For more 
information or directions to Sharonôs house, contact Pr. Amy  
Allen at PrAmy@goodshepherdreno.org. 

 

OWLS Dinner 
Wednesday, May 17, 5pm 

at Dynasty China Bistro, 1185 California Ave #C 
For more information, email Linda Fearnley at 
lfearnley209@gmail.com. 
 

Womenôs Coffee Club 
Friday, May 19, 9:15am at Biboôs Coffee 

The Coffee Club is meeting at Biboôs Coffee (945 Record 
Street).  This is the location by the UNR campus.  Letôs meet 
outside on the patio! For more information or if you would like to 
receive a monthly email reminder about the Coffee Club gather-
ings, contact Kristin Lessard at 4lessards@att.net to add your 
name to the list.   

 
May Gal-lelujahs Gathering 
Saturday, May 20, 10:15am 

Rita Akao will be hosting a brunch potluck and art show at her 
home.  The menu includes your favorite egg dish, fresh fruit, ber-
ries and green salad.  For more information or to RSVP with what 
dish youôre bringing, contact Rita Akao at rita1242@gmail.com. 
 

Prayer Flag Workshop 
Thursday, May 25, 5pm in Shepherd Hall 

Prayer flags have graced the Tibetan Himalayan mountain sides 
for many centuries supporting the prayers of the local people.  As 
the wind moves across these little squares of hope, the prayers 
and blessings release their message into all-pervading space 
and bring a sense of peace to all sentient beings.  We will be 
learning more about these wonderful little flags and creating our 
own to support our path of healing.  Rev. Dr. Karen Turek from 
Circle of Life Community Hospice will be leading the workshop.  
A brief Ascension Day workshop service follows at 7pm.     

Hikers at Incandescent Rocks 
Saturday, May 13 

For more information, contact Hiking Team Leader Lisa 
Mays at NVfirechick@me.com or 775-745-0840. 

 
Blessing of the Quilts 

Sunday, May 14 at all services 
The Hearts & Hands Quilters are celebrating their 20th 
anniversary.  On Sunday, May 14 (Motherôs Day) their 
quilts will be displayed and blessed at all services.  Come 
to enjoy, touch and bless these quilts, along with helping 
our quilters with the cost of sending them to Lutheran 
World Relief where they are distributed to people in need 
around the world. 
 

The Reconciling in Christ Team  
is starting a book club! 

We invite you to join us on May 24th at 6:30pm in the 
Ministry Center to discuss Michael Longôs book I Must 
Resist: Bayard Rustinôs Life in Letters. Bayard Rustin was 
an influential activist and strategist in the American Civil 
Rights Movement. He was an advisor to Martin Luther 
King Jr. and the organizer of the 1963 March on Wash-
ington. He was also an African American openly gay 
man. In this book, we experience this important period of 
American history, the triumphs and the abuse, in Rustinôs 
own words. To RSVP or for more details, contact Pastor 
Amy for details PrAmy@goodshepherdreno.org. 

Upcoming Local Events 
 

Planning for the End of Life Workshop 
Sunday, May 7, 4-6pm 

Holy Cross Lutheran Church 
Pr. Scott Trevithick and attorney Barbara Gruenewald will 
be presenting this workshop, similar to the one they did at 
Good Shepherd.  If you missed that one, nowôs your 
chance!  RSVP at 827-4822 or office@hclcreno.org. 

 
Reformation 500 Celebration Movie Night 

Friday, May 19, 6:30pm 
Holy Cross Lutheran Church 

Holy Cross will be showing Rick Stevesô Luther and the 
Reformation documentary followed by an Ice Cream So-
cial.  This movie helps us understand our Lutheran roots 
as we discover how one person can change the world.  
RSVP by May 15 to Holy Cross, 827-4822 or email at 
office@hclcreno.org. 

 
Daughters of Norway 

Smorgasbord & Annual Fundraiser 
Saturday, May 20, 5pm 

Reno Senior Citizenôs Center 
Call for tickets at 677-2306 or wigand@gbis.com. 

mailto:landlsjj@charter.net
mailto:reimaginedtreasures2@gmail.com
mailto:bkreese@outlook.com
mailto:PrAmy@goodshepherdreno.org
mailto:lfearnley209@gmail.com
mailto:4lessards@att.net
mailto:rita1242@gmail.com
mailto:NVfirechick@me.com
mailto:pramy@goodshepherdreno.org
mailto:office@hclcreno.org
mailto:office@hclcreno.org
mailto:wigand@gbis.com
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Reconciling in Christ, our outreach to LGBTQ people, will be well represented at the Sierra Pacific 
Synod Assembly (May 4ð6).  Our Good Shepherd team jumped on the opportunity to organize 

the information table for RIC.  Most RIC congregations in the Synod are in California so this is a wonderful opportunity to high-
light the fact that Good Shepherd is one of only two Nevada RIC congregations in the Synod.  We are truly cutting edge! 
 
The RIC team looks forward to partnering with Lord of Mercy Lutheran Church in Sparks, the other Nevada RIC congregation, 
and with the many California parishes to promote Reconciling in Christ.  Team Co-leader Rachael Pitts will be at the Assembly 
in Fresno.  Also representing Nevada will be Scott Trevithick, Interim Pastor at Holy Cross Lutheran Church in Reno and Pr. 
Chad Adamik of St. Paulôs Lutheran Church in Carson City. 
 
The theme this year is ñWe Are Church Together:  Telling Our Stories.ò  That is perfect for Reconciling in Christ because out-
reach to the LBGTQ community is about listening to stories, relating to those who have been hurt, and sharing the good news 
that every person is loved.  Presiding Bishop Elizabeth Eaton stated it well in a recent letter.  She posed the question, ñWhat is 
the church we are becoming?ò  Two of the answers she listed are, ñan inviting and welcoming church that reflects and embrac-
es the diversity brings,ò and ña visible church deeply committed to working ecumenically and with other people of faith for jus-
tice, peace, and reconciliation in our communities and around the world.ò  Bishop Eaton furthered commented that, ñAs we 
gather in our Synod Assemblies, let us remember that together in Jesus Christ we are freed by grace to live faithfully, witness 
boldly, and serve joyfully.ò 
 
Lutheran Church of the Good Shepherdôs RIC team includes Kent Kubista, Rachael Pitts, Ginny McBride, Judi Hein, Judith 
Inskip, and Sheila Freed, along with Pr. Amy Allen.  The team is planning several events as we move through the year.  The 
Northern Nevada Gay Pride Parade and more are on the agenda.  For more information about Reconciling in Christ or to join 
the team, contact Rachael Pitts at firelightandshadow@gmail.com. 

Thank you Mel Cone for all you do for Good Shepherd! 

This month brings warmer weather and an anticipation on many levels for new growth and new repairs.  All things physical 
tend to breakdown or wear out and that seems to be a point that I gravitate toward when needed.   
 

The leak problem from the ground level in the southwest corner of the Ministry Center  conference room seems to finally be 
solved.  The Administration building roof rain gutter (still needs to be resealed) emptied into a down drain that was completely 
clogged with debris from the old roof (repaired at an earlier date).  The ground drain was also completely filled with mud leav-
ing rain water nowhere to go except through a defect in the wall below outside ground level.  Many outside wall holes, inside 
corner cracks, and wall tops have been all sealed.  All debris has been cleared and there has been no water intrusion into the 
room for the last several storms.  There is still some painting to be done. 
 

The projector bulb has been replaced in the Sanctuary for the second time at about $800 a pop, pardon the pun.  We will con-
tinue to monitor the hours.  I have been told by the manufacturer that we should get about 2,000 hours (950 and 1700 hours for 
the last two replaced).  I will reorder at about 1400 hours so we will not be without one when the last one replaced burns out.   
 

The new door handle to the Womenôs Restroom in the Sanctuary was ready to fall off (very loose).  I am not an expert on locks 
and door handles.  After viewing a video on Schlage Door Handles, I repaired that problem.   
 

The older horizontal cabinet that stored the original altar paraments has been reconfigured to an upright position in the store-
room west of the Sanctuary.  It is now the storage unit for our newer banner/altar/podium paraments.   
 

I still have a long ñto doò list.  There is never an end to that list.  If there is anyone in our congregation who would like a 
challenge, we regularly have a need to get at least a second opinion or perform repairs when problems arise.  We are 
still looking at a possibility of solving our lack of available parking for LCGS.  The future availability of the Giles property next to 
us on California has been discussed many times with no decision made at this point.   

by Mel Cone 

LCGS Governing Board Member 

mailto:firelightandshadow@gmail.com
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To our Good Shepherd community:  
 
For years, I have admired how this congregation rallies around its members when they are 
ill or grieving. I can tell you that being on the receiving end of all that care is both humbling 
and heartwarming. I am grateful for the all gifts you have given me. I am grateful for the  
pastoral care, all the cards and offers of help. Rarely a day went by that I didnôt hear from 
one of you by phone, or email or a visit. Meals were dropped off and gifts for my comfort. 
Thanks to your care, I never felt alone on this journey.  
 
Most of all, I am thankful for your prayers. Last November I was diagnosed with Stage Four 
Non-Hodgkinôs Lymphoma, not something I wanted to hear. I asked for prayers. Early on in 
my treatment, there were dramatic signs that the chemo was working and my oncologist 
said your prayers are working. This I know to be true; my cancer is now in remission.  
 
Peace and blessings to you all,  
Mary-Claire Hettinger  
 

 
 
 

Al and Lola Ouska express a warm thank you to all who have said prayers and to those who 
have delivered food as part of the Food Ministry Team. Al is feeling better and is symptom 
free. Our wonderful church has helped restore health and normal living for which we are 
ever grateful. We are blessed. 
   
Thank you, 
Al and Lola 

By Lynnae Hornbarger 
    
Easter Sunday is a glorious day no matter where you celebrate it.  Lent is over and the sadness of Good Friday is lifted 
away on Sunday morning.  This Easter was different for me this year.  I got to go to church!   
 
For the past 8 or so years, my family has gone out to the Nevada desert over Easter weekend.  And yes, we celebrate 
Easter on a playa.  Itôs different than Good Shepherd, but glorious just the same.  We celebrate with the beautiful setting 
and the gorgeous morning.  The peace and the quiet. The vast smooth dry lake surrounded by desert and mountains.  
And that sky!  When the girls were little, the Easter bunny visited and they hunted eggs on trucks and camping trailers, 
under sagebrush, and some really inventive hiding places.  We always had a traditional baked ham Easter dinner.  I think 
one of our most memorable was 11 people including the Berkovatz family sitting down to a delicious meal in my sonôs big 
trailer ï complete with Easter blessing.  So, you can see that I have not suffered on any of these Easter trips.   
 
Spanish Springs High School changed our plans for us this year.  Their senior prom was the Saturday night before East-
er.  Why??  However, Ciara was not missing her prom, and we all decided to delay our trip until the following week.   
It was wonderful to attend a real Easter service.  The Great Basin Brass is always one of my personal favorites, plus the 
hymns on Easter Sunday are absolutely uplifting.  The choir, the timpani, the liturgy, the message, the lilies. The Hallelu-
jah Chorus is always truly glorious.  My family set a record for us on this Easter Sunday.  There were 17 members of my 
family in church for the 9:00am service. (That has never happened except for a wedding or a funeral.)  There were four 
generations there ï from the oldest of us to the baby.  That all my family was there may be my favorite part of the entire 
day.  So many of us who had been baptized and confirmed here at Good Shepherd.  I truly loved it.  Then off to brunch. 
Fun.  
 
So Iôve been trying to decide which is better.  In church or out in nature?  And I canôt.  I love both.  I grew up going to 
church on Easter, so I had to adjust to doing it another way.  Iôm with my family no matter where we celebrate, so I guess 
either will be just fine. Maybe I just need an Easter lily and a recording of the Hallelujah Chorus for the desert.    
 
I hope all my Good Shepherd family had as glorious an Easter as I did.  Blessings of the holiest of seasons to you all.   
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By Sheila Freed 
 
LUTHERAN ENGAGEMENT and ADVOCACY in NEVADA is the new LEAN, and we now have 
a Policy Council in place.  The Policy Council has set out for our Advocate, Allan Smith, LEANôs 
advocacy agenda for the remainder of the legislative session.   
 
Two priorities carry over from the 2015 session, and both have to do with economic jus-
tice.  They are ñpayday lendingò and minimum wage.  LEAN continues to be interested in these, 
based on the ELCA Social Statement, ñSufficient, Sustainable Livelihood for All.ò  (The new 
LEAN, like its predecessors, takes its policy positions from the Social Statements.) 

 
Assembly Bill 163 provides significant new protection for people who use so-called payday lenders.  These short
-term, high interest loans often start a downward spiral of endless debt, because when the borrower canôt pay, lenders 
simply give them another loan.  AB 163 requires lenders to evaluate the borrowerôs ability to pay before making a loan.  
AB 163 also restricts a lenderôs ability to ñcureò a defaulted loan with a payment plan.      
 
There are three measures dealing with minimum wage.  Senate Bill 106 calls for a gradual increase of seventy-five 
cents per hour every year until the minimum wage reaches $12.00 per hour.  Senate Joint Resolution 6 also gets to 
$12.00 per hour, but on a different timetable.  Assembly Bill 175 began as a straightforward increase of the minimum 
wage, raising it one dollar per hour every year to reach $15.00.  Recently AB 175 has morphed into something quite dif-
ferent.  As amended, the bill refers to the Nevada Constitution, which allows a minimum wage of one dollar per hour less 
if health insurance is provided by an employer.  The amendment defines the kind of health plan required to qualify as 
ñhealth insurance.ò  The amendment significantly raises the standard, and by doing so, gets at employers who offer a 
ñbare bonesò plan and pay wages at the lower rate.  This may be a legislative maneuver to make employers, who argue 
that a higher minimum wage kills jobs, to either pay more on the health care side or agree to the proposed wage in-
crease.   
 
Increasing the minimum wage has been proposed in the past, and like this session, it has encountered resistance.  Rev. 
Mike Patterson was the LEAN Advocate in the 2015 legislative session.  He spent time with Assemblyman Ira Hansen, 
one of the most conservative people in the Assembly.  Mike was able to convince Mr. Hansen that apart from the moral 
considerations, an increase in the minimum wage makes economic sense.  Mr. Hansen concluded that many low wage 
workers qualify for public assistance in the form of subsidized food, housing, medical care, and other.  In true conserva-
tive fashion, he questions the role of government in such programs, and calculated a ñbreakevenò point of $15 to $17 per 
hour to shift these costs to employers.  Assemblyman Hansen actually made a chart showing his figures and submitted it 
to his committee colleagues in support of the original 2017 bill.  Advocacy works! 
 
Advocate Allan Smith is in Carson City, speaking on behalf of the poor as well as others who suffer injustice.  To ex-
press your opinions on AB 163, AB 175, or any other bill, go to https://www.leg.state.nv.us/App/Opinions/79th2017/A/.   
Or start with the Legislature home page, then click on ñShare Your Opinion on Billsò in the upper right corner.      

 
 
Looking for members to start a congregational  
GREEN TEAM . . . 
 
Last week we celebrated Earth Day with an impressive 30+ people associ-
ated with Good Shepherd participating in the march for science (see pic-
ture on the cover!). Building on this momentum, we are hoping to start a 
"Green Team" to help us as a congregation better live into our role as 
stewards of God's good creation. If you're interested in being a part of this 
team or helping to support this work, please contact Pastor Amy 
(pramy@goodshepherdreno.org). 
 

https://www.leg.state.nv.us/App/Opinions/79th2017/A/

